CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING – 13TH DECEMBER, 2005.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Devine



K. Clare, B. Connor, A. Eastwood, J. Saville, J. Spink.



M. Vickers and A. Westwood

· Record of the meeting held on 6th December, 2004 – noted

· Local Housing Allowance – details of:

· Why introduce Local Housing Allowance

· What is Local Housing Allowance

· Which Housing Benefit claims are affected by Local Housing Allowance

· Payment of Local Housing Allowance

· What safeguards will be in place to ensure that Housing Benefit is paid to the Landlord

· Circumstances where Housing Benefit payments can be made direct to the Landlord

· Helping tenants manage their finances

· The role of the Rent Service

· The next steps in Salford

· Who to contact about LHA

· DWP funding for implementing the LHA

· Need to raise Member’s awareness of the issues by means of possible presentation in January / question and answer fact sheet.

· Presentation to be made at the next meeting of CLASP

· Law and Admin monthly update – noted

· Proposals for capital expenditure – following schemes approved

· Chestnut Avenue Depot refurbishment - £47,795

· Buile Hill Park – feasibility studies, refurbishment of public toilets, improved lighting and footpath replacement - £170k

· Replacement of damaged steel parapets at Pendleton roundabout - £271k

· Asbestos – defer to a future meeting

· Salford Moneyline funding of overheads – defer for further information

· Beechfarm playing fields – jointing meeting required between Councillors Antrobus, Dawson and Hinds re drainage at the playing fields – Alan Eastwood to pursue a report on the matter from Culture and Sport.

